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Subject: Barclays Long B Leveraged S&P 500 Total Return ETN 
  Barclays Long C Leveraged S&P 500 Total Return ETN 

Barclays Short B Leveraged S&P 500 Total Return ETN 
  Barclays Short C Leveraged S&P 500 Total Return ETN 
  Barclays Short D Leveraged S&P 500 Total Return ETN 
 
Background Information on the Notes  
 
Barclays Bank PLC (the “Issuer”) has issued Leveraged Exchange Traded Notes (each 
a “Note” and collectively, the “Notes”) linked to the S&P 500 Index (the “Index”). BXUB 
and BXDD were priced at $50 each; BXDC was priced at $66.67; and BXUC and BXDB 
were priced at $100 each. All the Notes mature in 2014. 
 
The Notes do not pay any interest during their term and do not guarantee any return of 
principal at maturity or upon redemption. Unless a stop loss termination event (as 
defined in the prospectus) occurs, investors will receive a cash payment at maturity or 
upon redemption based on a leveraged participation in the performance of the Index, 
less the accrued financing charges (calculated as described below) applied by the 
Issuer. 
 
BXUB seeks to approximate the returns that might be available to investors through a 
leveraged “long” investment in the equity securities underlying the Index. A leveraged 
“long” investment strategy involves the practice of borrowing money from a third party 
lender at an agreed upon rate of interest and using the borrowed money together with 
investor capital to purchase assets (e.g., equity securities). A leveraged long investment 
strategy terminates with the sale of the underlying assets and repayment of the third 
party lender, provided that the proceeds of the sale of underlying assets are sufficient to 
repay the loan. By implementing a leveraged strategy, the leveraged investor seeks to 
benefit from an anticipated increase in the value of the assets between the purchase and 
sale of such assets, and assumes that the increase in value of the underlying assets will 
exceed the cumulative interest due to the third party lender over the term of the loan. A 
leveraged investor will incur a loss if the value of the assets does not increase 
sufficiently to cover payment of the interest. In order to seek to replicate a leveraged 
“long” investment strategy in the equity securities underlying the Index, 
 
BXUB provides that each $50 invested by investors on the initial valuation date is 
leveraged through a notional loan of $100 on the initial valuation date. Investors are thus 
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considered to have notionally borrowed $100, which, together with the $50 invested, 
represents a notional investment of $150 in the equity securities underlying the Index on 
the initial valuation date. During the term of BXUB, the leveraged portion of the notional 
investment, $100, accrues financing charges for the benefit of the Issuer referred to as 
“accrued financing charges”, which seek to represent the amount of interest that 
leveraged investors might incur if they sought to borrow funds at a similar rate from a 
third party lender. Upon maturity or redemption, the investment in the equity securities 
underlying the Index is notionally sold at the then current values of the equity securities, 
and the investor then notionally repays the Issuer an amount equal to the principal of the 
notional loan plus accrued interest. The payment at maturity or redemption, therefore, 
generally represents the profit or loss that the investor would receive by applying a 
leveraged “long” investment strategy, after taking into account, and making assumptions 
for, the accrued financing charges that are commonly present in such leveraged “long” 
investment strategies. In order to mitigate the risk to the Issuer that the value of the 
equity securities underlying the Index is not sufficient to repay the principal and accrued 
financing charges of the notional loan, an automatic early termination of BXUB is 
provided for under “stop-loss” provisions in the prospectus. 
 
BXUC seeks to approximate the returns that might be available to investors through a 
leveraged “long” investment in the equity securities underlying the Index. A leveraged 
“long” investment strategy involves the practice of borrowing money from a third party 
lender at an agreed upon rate of interest and using the borrowed money together with 
investor capital to purchase assets (e.g., equity securities). A leveraged long investment 
strategy terminates with the sale of the underlying assets and repayment of the third 
party lender, provided that the proceeds of the sale of underlying assets are sufficient to 
repay the loan. By implementing a leveraged strategy, the leveraged investor seeks to 
benefit from an anticipated increase in the value of the assets between the purchase and 
sale of such assets, and assumes that the increase in value of the underlying assets will 
exceed the cumulative interest due to the third party lender over the term of the loan. A 
leveraged investor will incur a loss if the value of the assets does not increase 
sufficiently to cover payment of the interest. In order to seek to replicate a leveraged 
“long” investment strategy in the equity securities underlying the Index, BXUC provides 
that each $100 invested by investors on the initial valuation date is leveraged through a 
notional loan of $100 on the initial valuation date. Investors are thus considered to have 
notionally borrowed $100, which, together with the $100 invested, represents a notional 
investment of $200 in the equity securities underlying the Index on the initial valuation 
date. 
 
During the term of BXUC, the leveraged portion of the notional investment, $100, 
accrues financing charges for the benefit of the Issuer referred to as “accrued financing 
charges”, which seek to represent the amount of interest that leveraged investors might 
incur if they sought to borrow funds at a similar rate from a third party lender. Upon 
maturity or redemption, the investment in the equity securities underlying the Index is 
notionally sold at the then current values of the equity securities, and the investor then 
notionally repays the Issuer an amount equal to the principal of the notional loan plus 
accrued interest. The payment at maturity or redemption, therefore, generally represents 
the profit or loss that the investor would receive by applying a leveraged “long” 
investment strategy, after taking into account, and making assumptions for, the accrued 
financing charges that are commonly present in such leveraged “long” investment 
strategies. In order to mitigate the risk to the Issuer that the value of the equity securities 
underlying the Index is not sufficient to repay the principal and accrued financing 
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charges of the notional loan, an automatic early termination of BXUC is provided for 
under “stop-loss” provisions in the prospectus. 
 
BXDB seeks to approximate the returns that might be available to investors through 
leveraged short sales of the equity securities underlying the Index. Short selling is the 
practice of selling assets (e.g., equity securities) that have been borrowed from a third 
party lender with the intention of buying identical assets back at a later date to return to 
such lender. By doing so, the short seller seeks to benefit from an anticipated decline in 
the value of the assets between the sale and the repurchase, as the short seller would 
pay less to repurchase the assets than he had originally received on selling the 
borrowed assets. Conversely, a short seller will incur a loss if the value of the assets 
rises between the sale and the repurchase. In order to seek to replicate this short-selling 
strategy, BXDB provides that each $100 invested by the investors is leveraged through 
an amount of $100 worth of equity securities underlying the Index. Investors are thus 
considered to have notionally borrowed $100 worth of equity securities underlying the 
Index from the Issuer and to have notionally sold such equity securities on the initial 
valuation date, which, together with the $100 invested, represents a notional investment 
of $200 in cash on the initial valuation date referred to as the “T-Bill amount”. During the 
term of BXDB, the T-Bill amount accrues interest for the benefit of the investor at an 
amount referred to as the “accrued interest”, which seeks to represent an amount of 
interest that short-selling investors might receive if they were to invest the proceeds of 
the sale of equity securities into an interest-bearing bank account. Over the same term 
of BXDB, the T-Bill amount is reduced by an amount of fees for the benefit of the Issuer, 
which seeks to represent the fees that a stock lender may charge a short-selling investor 
for lending the equity securities underlying the Index. However, as the accrued fees are 
calculated on the basis of the T-Bill amount (as opposed to solely on the $100 worth of 
equity securities notionally lent), such fees accrue, in part, on the component of the T-Bill 
amount that represents a short-seller’s own cash investment. Upon maturity or 
redemption, the equity securities underlying the Index are then notionally repurchased 
by investors at their then current value using the notional cash represented by the T-Bill 
amount and such borrowed equity securities are notionally delivered back to the Issuer.  
 
The payment at maturity or redemption, therefore, generally represents the profit or loss 
that the investor would receive by applying a short-selling strategy, after taking into 
account, and making assumptions for, accrued interest and accrued fees that are 
commonly present in such shortselling strategies. In order to mitigate the risk to the 
Issuer that the value of BXDB equals a negative value, an automatic early termination of 
BXDB is provided for under “stop-loss” provisions in the prospectus. 
 
BXDC seeks to approximate the returns that might be available to investors through 
leveraged short sales of the equity securities underlying the Index. Short selling is the 
practice of selling assets (e.g., equity securities) that have been borrowed from a third 
party lender with the intention of buying identical assets back at a later date to return to 
such lender. By doing so, the short seller seeks to benefit from an anticipated decline in 
the value of the assets between the sale and the repurchase, as the short seller would 
pay less to repurchase the assets than he had originally received on selling the 
borrowed assets. Conversely, a short seller will incur a loss if the value of the assets 
rises between the sale and the repurchase. In order to seek to replicate this short-selling 
strategy, BXDC provides that each $66.67 invested by the investors is leveraged 
through an amount of $133.34 worth of equity securities underlying the Index. Investors 
are thus considered to have notionally borrowed $133.34 worth of equity securities 
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underlying the Index from the Issuer and to have notionally sold such equity securities 
on the initial valuation date, which, together with the $66.67 invested, represents a 
notional investment of $200.01 in cash on the initial valuation date referred to as the “T-
Bill amount”. During the term of BXDC, the T-Bill amount accrues interest for the benefit 
of the investor at an amount referred to as the “accrued interest”, which seeks to 
represent an amount of interest that short-selling investors might receive if they were to 
invest the proceeds of the sale of equity securities into an interest-bearing bank account. 
Over the same term of BXDC, the T-Bill amount is reduced by an amount of fees for the 
benefit of the Issuer, which seeks to represent the fees that a stock lender may charge a 
short-selling investor for lending the equity securities underlying the Index. However, as 
the accrued fees are calculated on the basis of the T-Bill amount (as opposed to solely 
on the $133.34 worth of equity securities notionally lent), such fees accrue, in part, on 
the component of the T-Bill amount that represents a short-seller’s own cash investment.  
 
Upon maturity or redemption, the equity securities underlying the Index are then 
notionally repurchased by investors at their then current value using the notional cash 
represented by the T-Bill amount and such borrowed equity securities are notionally 
delivered back to the Issuer. The payment at maturity or redemption, therefore, generally 
represents the profit or loss that the investor would receive by applying a short-selling 
strategy, after taking into account, and making assumptions for, accrued interest and 
accrued fees that are commonly present in such short-selling strategies. In order to 
mitigate the risk to the Issuer that the value of BXDC equals a negative value, an 
automatic early termination of BXDC is provided for under “stop-loss” provisions in the 
prospectus. 
 
BXDD seeks to approximate the returns that might be available to investors through 
leveraged short sales of the equity securities underlying the Index. Short selling is the 
practice of selling assets (e.g., equity securities) that have been borrowed from a third 
party lender with the intention of buying identical assets back at a later date to return to 
such lender. By doing so, the short seller seeks to benefit from an anticipated decline in 
the value of the assets between the sale and the repurchase, as the short seller would 
pay less to repurchase the assets than he had originally received on selling the 
borrowed assets. Conversely, a short seller will incur a loss if the value of the assets 
rises between the sale and the repurchase. In order to seek to replicate this short-selling 
strategy, BXDD provides that each $50 invested by the investors is leveraged through 
an amount of $150 worth of equity securities underlying the Index. Investors are thus 
considered to have notionally borrowed $150 worth of equity securities underlying the 
Index from the Issuer and to have notionally sold such equity securities on the initial 
valuation date, which, together with the $50 invested, represents a notional investment 
of $200 in cash on the initial valuation date referred to as the “T-Bill amount”. During the 
term of your Securities, the T-Bill amount accrues interest for the benefit of the investor 
at an amount referred to as the “accrued interest”, which seeks to represent an amount 
of interest that short-selling investors might receive if they were to invest the proceeds of 
the sale of equity securities into an interest-bearing bank account. Over the same term 
of BXDD, the T-Bill amount is reduced by an amount of fees for the benefit of the Issuer, 
which seeks to represent the fees that a stock lender may charge a short-selling investor 
for lending the equity securities underlying the Index. However, as the accrued fees are 
calculated on the basis of the T-Bill amount (as opposed to solely on the $150 worth of 
equity securities notionally lent), such fees accrue, in part, on the component of the T-Bill 
amount that represents a short-seller’s own cash investment. Upon maturity or 
redemption, the equity securities underlying the Index are then notionally repurchased 
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by investors at their then current value using the notional cash represented by the T-Bill 
amount and such borrowed equity securities are notionally delivered back to the Issuer.  
 
The payment at maturity or redemption, therefore, generally represents the profit or loss 
that the investor would receive by applying a short-selling strategy, after taking into 
account, and making assumptions for, accrued interest and accrued fees that are 
commonly present in such shortselling strategies. In order to mitigate the risk to the 
Issuer that the value of BXDD equals a negative value, an automatic early termination of 
BXDD is provided for under “stop-loss” provisions in the prospectus. 
 
Please see the prospectus for each of the Notes for more details regarding the 
calculations and details regarding the Index.  
 
Principal Risks 
 
It is expected that the market value of the Notes will depend substantially on the value of 
the Index and may be affected by a number of other interrelated factors including, 
among other things: the general level of interest rates, the volatility of the Index, the time 
remaining to maturity, the dividend yield of the stocks comprising the Index, and the 
credit ratings of the Issuer. 
 
Exchange Rules Applicable to Trading in the Notes 
 
The Notes are considered equity securities, thus rendering trading in the Notes subject 
to the Exchange's existing rules governing the trading of equity securities. 
 
Trading Hours 
 
Trading in the Shares on ISE is on a UTP basis and is subject to ISE equity trading 
rules. The Shares will trade from 8:00 a.m. until 8:00 p.m. Eastern Time. Equity 
Electronic Access Members (“Equity EAMs”) trading the Shares during the Extended 
Market Sessions are exposed to the risk of the lack of the calculation or dissemination of 
underlying index value or intraday indicative value ("IIV").  For certain derivative 
securities products, an updated underlying index value or IIV may not be calculated or 
publicly disseminated in the Extended Market hours.  Since the underlying index value 
and IIV are not calculated or widely disseminated during Extended Market hours, an 
investor who is unable to calculate implied values for certain derivative securities 
products during Extended Market hours may be at a disadvantage to market 
professionals. 
 
Trading Halts 
 
ISE will halt trading in the Shares in accordance with ISE Rule 2101(a)(2)(iii). The 
grounds for a halt under this Rule include a halt by the primary market because it stops 
trading the Shares and/or a halt because dissemination of the IIV or applicable currency 
spot price has ceased, or a halt for other regulatory reasons. In addition, ISE will stop 
trading the Shares if the primary market de-lists the Shares.  
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Suitability 
 
Trading in the Shares on ISE will be subject to the provisions of ISE Rule 2123(l). 
Members recommending transactions in the Shares to customers should make a 
determination that the recommendation is suitable for the customer. In addition, 
members must possess sufficient information to satisfy the “know your customer” 
obligation that is embedded in ISE Rule 2123(l). 
 
Equity EAMs also should review FINRA Notice to Members 03-71 for guidance on 
trading these products. The Notice reminds members of their obligations to: (1) conduct 
adequate due diligence to understand the features of the product; (2) perform a 
reasonable-basis suitability analysis; (3) perform customer-specific suitability analysis in 
connection with any recommended transactions; (4) provide a balanced disclosure of 
both the risks and rewards associated with the particular product, especially when selling 
to retail investors; (5) implement appropriate internal controls; and (6) train registered 
persons regarding the features, risk and suitability of these products. 
 
This Regulatory Information Circular is not a statutory Prospectus. Equity EAMs 
should consult the Trust’s Registration Statement, SAI, Prospectus and the 
Fund’s website for relevant information. 
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Appendix A  
 
Ticker Fund Name Cusip 
BXUB Barclays Long B Leveraged S&P 500 ETN 06740H674 
BXUC Barclays Long C Leveraged S&P 500 ETN 06740H666 
BXDB Barclays Short B Leveraged S&P 500 ETN 06740H658 
BXDC Barclays Short C Leveraged S&P 500 ETN 06740H641 
BXDD Barclays Short D Leveraged S&P 500 ETN 06740H633 

 
 

 


